
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT MEMORANDUM 
#07-03 

May 9, 2007 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor Kathleen M. Novak and City Council Members 
 
FROM: A.J. Krieger, City Manager 
  Travis Reynolds, Senior Planner 
  Shannon Turk, Planner 
 
SUBJECT: CB 1620, Prohibiting PODS 
 
BACKGROUND: 
Attached to this memorandum is a proposed ordinance which, if approved, would prohibit the placement 
of pods and other similar storage devices in residential zones for more than sixty (60) days unless an 
active building permit exists for the property. 
 
The Zoning Ordinance requires that “all proposed amendments to the ordinance be referred to the 
Planning Commission for study, consideration, and recommendation prior to final action by Council.” 
 
At the regularly scheduled Planning Commission meeting, held May 8, 2007, the proposed Council Bill 
1620 to amend Articles 5 & 7 of Chapter 11 of the City Zoning Ordinance was introduced.   
 
The Commissioners recommend the following amendment to the proposed language: 
 
Change Section 11-5-2(b)(125.1) of CB 1620 to read as follows; Any container, portable on demand 
storage (pods)… 
 
The Planning commission requests that you consider these proposed language changes during the second 
reading of CB 1620. 
 
POTENTIAL OBJECTION: 
City staff is not aware of any opposition to the proposed amendment to the ordinance. 
 
BUDGET/TIME IMPLICATIONS: 
This amendment to the ordinance has no budgetary impacts. 
 
STAFF REFERENCE:   
If Council members have any comments or questions they may contact Travis Reynolds, 
treynolds@northglenn.org, or Shannon Turk, sturk@northglenn.org. 

mailto:treynolds@northglenn.org
mailto:sturk@northglenn.org









